ALMA BOARD OF EDUCATION
SPECIAL MONTHLY MEETING
October 10, 2016
The special monthly meeting of the Alma Board of Education was called to order by Dennis Hetrick, Board President,  at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, September 21, 2016, in the high school library.  Board member, Joe Mlinar was absent.
There was no public comment.
John Heck and Charlie Schneider from CESA 10 were introduced and presented information on building project update.  John Heck provided the board with information on window project problems.  There has been some leakage around some of the windows.  John Heck and Mr. Sedlmayr had a meeting with the window manufacturer, which noted that the windows were not installed by the directions the manufacturer gave and they gave some options on how to repair or move forward.  Warranty on windows and materials is one year from final shipment date and warranty on glass is 10 years.  Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Corey Hanson  to have window installers reinstall windows properly next summer.  The motion carried unanimously.
John Heck talked about the air handling unit noises.  The engineers from KFI will be coming to school tomorrow.  John Heck talked about the LP gas supply requirements.    Currently if the boilers have to kick in, our current tanks cannot handle the demand for LP, so looking at larger tanks and a vaporizer.  Countryside Coop has been out to look at this as well.  KFI is expected to get the requirements.   Discussion held.  The board thanked John Heck and Charlie Schneider for coming.

A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Todd Myren to approve Wendy Reinhardt's resignation with grateful appreciation for her service to our students and school.  The motion approved unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr discussed with the schools head cook, Amanda Hund,  hours for the replacement kitchen helper staff.  It was suggested the position now be 15 hours per week compared to the 28.75 plus 4 hours per week working with our laundry.  This will help reduce our cost for food service, but will put more work and responsibility on both Amanda Hund and Jodein Papenfus.  Mr. Sedlmayr suggested to increase both of their salaries by .25 cents per hour.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Todd Myren to approve the new time and hours for the food service position and the increase for Amanda Hund and Jodein Papenfus.  The motion carried unanimously.

The Alma Education Association met and they have accepted the boards proposal as approved at the boards September meeting.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Corey Hanson to approve the salary agreement with AEA.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Sedlmayr presented the proposed 2016-2017 budget and reviewed with the board.  The budget will not have to use the full amount of the referendum that was approved to increase taxes.  A motion was made by Corey Hanson and seconded by Todd Myren to accept the budget as proposed.  The motion carried unanimously.
The Annual Meeting and Budget Hearing date was set for Wednesday, October 26, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. in the cafeteria.  
A motion was made by Corey Hanson and seconded by Todd Myren to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 9:15  p.m.
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